                                      

Dear Parents,

We hope you all had a relaxing half term.  You will have noticed that there is a new heading for the newsletter this half term.  Lower Key Stage 2 refers to both Years 3 and 4.  They follow the same curriculum for the majority of subjects with the exception of science and maths.  Since Year 3 has such a small number of children and Year 4 are continually growing, it makes sense to merge the two classes for all appropriate lessons.  We have split the Year 3 class and the Year 4 class to make two mixed groups.  They will still register with their own classes and will spend most mornings in their own classroom, however they will split for topic work and other foundation subjects when appropriate.  

· Punctuality

As discussed in the parents’ meetings in September, we use the time first thing in the morning for learning tasks and intervention.  It is therefore really important that your child arrives at school on time and ready to learn.  Unfortunately some children are still not arriving until 9:00 and are not only missing their learning time but also are interrupting the learning of others when they arrive late.  Could you please therefore make sure your child is in their classroom and ready to start the day by 8:50 am.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 
· Reading

Thank you to all parents who have taken on board the request to sign and date reading diaries and who are regularly supporting their children with their reading at home.  
· Phonics/Spellings/Basic skills
Could you please make sure that children come to school every day with their red spelling book and yellow learn it books as there have been several instances of children leaving them at home.
· PE Kits 

Thank you for ensuring that your child comes to school with a PE kit every day.  This half term PE will continue to be on Mondays and Thursdays and will be dance and modified team games.  
[image: image1.jpg]



· Topics / Learning Themes
· History and Art:  Stone Age to Iron Age 
· French: Days of the week and months of the year.  
· Science: continuing their Animals Including Humans work.  
· English: Poetry (kennings, metaphors and similies),
The Stone Age Boy followed by a non-fiction unit related to their topic work. 
· Maths:  Year 3 will start with Column Subtraction.  
         Year 3 and 4:  Shape; naming 2D and 3D shapes and Symmetry, Measures.  
· RE:  Incarnation. 
· Music:  Year 3 – Christmas songs and continuation of Let Your Spirit Fly

       Year 4 – Christmas songs and recorders

· ICT:  Drawing and Publishing

Thank you.

Heather Mortimer & Nicola Foy
